Development Clerk

From: Trost, Gregory J (DOT) <Gregory.Trost@dot.ny.gov>
Sent: Monday, March 09, 2020 2:32 PM

To: ‘devclerk@townofcanandaigua.org’

Subject: CPN-20-005

Greetings,

Thank you for sending the plan on the above referenced project for review. Over the years, plans have come in for this

parcel. One was for an office building. Another one was for a KFC. This plan sheet and description does not tell what’s

actually planned for that location. Ontario County March 2020 CPB referral listing only shows that site clearing, without
detailing what is to happen there. Depending on what is planned, there may be some challenges.

A curb cut is existing there, with any traffic that enters comes from the north, and any traffic exiting goes to the

south. This is due to the median for the turn lane into the Tom Wahl’s plaza. Access management would suggest a
connection to the Tom Wahl’s plaza, to assist exiting vehicles to turn north and not create conflicts in the non-median
portion of Route 332. Access management is a Town issue and one the NYSDOT would support. The entrance in place
was installed around 20 years ago with the Route 332 project, which expanded Route 332 from a single travel lane in
each direction to two travel lanes in each direction. This current entrance is a legitimate entrance and most likely would
not need any modification, depending on what is proposed for there.

Thank you for allowing me to comment.

Sincerely,
Greg

Greg Trost

Assistant Resident Engineer

New York State Department of Transportation
125 Parrish Street, Canandaigua, NY 14424
(585) 396-4957 | gregory.trost@dot.ny.gov
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